

REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

FERTILIZER AND PESTICIDE AUTHORITY

FPA Bldg., B.A.I. Compound, Visayas Ave., Diliman, Quezon City P.O. Box 2582, Q.C. Tel. Nos. 920-8173*920-8573*922-3368*441-1601
E-mail add: fpacentral77@gmail.com Website: http://fpa.da.gov.ph

May 07, 2018

MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. _____

To

All Concerned

Subject

SUSPENSION OF FOLLOW-UP CONSULTATION AND TEMPORARY SCHEDULE FOR FILING NEW APPLICATIONS

AT PESTICIDE REGULATIONS DIVISION (PRD)

As part of our continuing efforts to improve the regulatory services at the Pesticide Regulations Division (PRD), please be informed of the following, effective May 8 to June 7, 2018:

- Follow-up consultation on the application status of registration, including license and EUP (Experimental Use Permit), will be temporarily suspended;
- Submission of compliance documents and filing of new applications for license, EUP and registration will be every Wednesday of the week;
- Issuance of approved EUP, CPR (Certificate of Product Registration) and license, as well as the processing of on-going/pending applications will carry on as usual; and
- Filing, processing and releasing of CAIP (Certificate Authorizing Importation of Pesticide) and other certifications related to importation, will remain uninterrupted.

With this schedule, we are expecting to release status updates and/or CPR. Accordingly, everyone is hereby requested to comply with the new schedule. Normal operation for registration and licensing will resume on June 08, 2018.

Thank you for your continued support.

WILFREDO C. ROLDAN Executive Director